
Principal’s Blog 

Dates to Remember: 

 

16 May Year 9 HPV dose 2 

18 May Year 12 Business Breakfast 
Briefing  

 Year 8 Parents’ Evening 

25 May Parent Forum 

26 May Year 11 Celebration 

 HALF TERM 

5 June Return to school 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I was so pleased to finally see our summer 2022 rewards trip 
leave for Drayton Manor. While the weather was not as kind as 
it could have been, nothing was going to stop our deserving 
students enjoying their day out. I have to say a special thank 
you to Mrs Stanger and Mr Sutherland who stepped up and 
took on multiple trips round the log flume so that the students 
could go on it – something to do with new rules requiring an 
adult be on the ride, they were a bit cold and wet! 
 

In addition to the rewards trip, Year 8 have been to the Black 
Country Living Museum, with other students visiting the       
University of Oxford. The Academy is working hard to engage 
all our students in learning beyond the classroom and I know 
further opportunities will be shared in the coming weeks. 
 

A small number of parents/carers are still not clear where they 
can find information regarding what their children are taught 
in school.  You can find this information here. 
 

As we approach the second half of the summer term, we will 
be sharing key information about next year.  We will be        
welcoming a full cohort into Year 7 and have a waiting list of 
parents wishing to send their children to Guilsborough        
Academy.  We want all our students to meet our expectations 
in terms of their work in lessons and their appearance.  We will 
be working with our current students on this during the                  
remainder of the summer. 
 

Mr Frazer 
Principal 

Friday 12 MAY 2023 

REPORTS 

Assemblies - Term 5 

15 May Student Leadership 

22 May Neurodiversity Celebration Week /  

Rewards / Celebration 

 

Reports / Assessments / Exams 

 

15 May Year 7 Assessment  

(final day) 

22 May Year 9 Report Out 

Educational Visits  
 

Thursday 25th May 
Cummins Engineering Trip Year 10 (selected students) 

parent/carers 

 

 

Ithinkyoushouldknow@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk   

This email address has been established to encourage students to 
report incidents and issues they may feel uncomfortable raising 
face-to-face. The emails are only accessed by Mr Woolridge who 
then liaises with key staff to take appropriate action to address the 
concerns raised. 

I Think You Should Know 

Please could you ensure you contact the 
school to inform us if your child sustains 
an injury out of school time. 

We sometimes have to make  
adaptations to accommodate students 
who may be using crutches, slings,  
support boots etc. 

The more information we have prior to a 
student returning to us allows us the  
opportunity to put plans in place. 

Many thanks, 

Mrs E Phipp 
Vice Principal 

https://www.guilsborough.northants.sch.uk/page/?title=What+are+we+learning%3F&pid=245
mailto:Ithinkyoushouldknow@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk


Curriculum News 

At the end of March KS3 students undertook a series of lessons on 
the theme of Connections for Science Week 2023.  The connections 
between science and nature were explored by learning about seeds 
and the importance of plants, including the opportunity for all      
students to plant a dwarf tomato seed; using plants as indicators for 
acids and alkalis and how important the correct pH is for plant 
growth; and building homemade anemometers and barometers to 
understand how science can monitor environmental conditions to 
help plant growth. Many students took their tomato seeds home to 
grow on a window sill or in the garden and others were potted on by 
the Year 7 science club and are growing nicely on a window in one of 
our labs.  

Dr C Broadhurst 
Director of Science 

'Rail Safe Friendly' website is now live! 

Please follow the link :  
https://railsafefriendly.com/  

 

Improving rail safety awareness in all schools 
across the UK.  

Previously, we showed you how to scroll 
on the behaviour area of the Go4Schools 
App. This time, you can see how to access 
the timetable and help your young person check what they have the next day to 
ensure they have their PE kit, food ingredients or are packing the right things for 
their lessons. This helps them to access the maximum amount of learning when in 
school.  
 

Coming soon will be homework on Go4Schools. 

https://railsafefriendly.com/


Drayton Manor Reward Trip 
On Friday 21st April, third time lucky, the 

Drayton Manor Reward trip took place.    

Curriculum News 

 

Year 8 had a fantastic day out with the History Department at the  
‘Black Country Living Museum’ on Wednesday 3rd May. 

On Thursday 4th May, a small group 

of Year 12 students were given the 

opportunity to explore Oxford      

University’s Lincoln College in aid of 

efforts to make decisions for       

after Sixth Form.  

We received an extremely insightful 

talk from the college’s access officer, in which he covered what makes   

Oxbridge stand out from other universities, how teaching works at          

university and how to make a successful application; everybody found this 

very informative and reassuring.  

This was followed by a tour of the beautiful Lincoln College by a                     

second-year student, where he showed us both where students work 

(such as the incredibly impressive library) and where they socialise.  

After a very nice lunch in the college dining hall, we spent the afternoon 

exploring the extraordinary variety of literature in the college’s senior                

library, something we all thoroughly enjoyed.  

This trip was very beneficial as 

it allowed us to understand 

more about applying for                  

university, as well as allowing 

us to hear first-hand thoughts 

and advice from a successful 

applicant. 

Emily Richardson  

Year 12 



Upcoming webinar for parents:  
How to Help Your Child Manage Their Stress & Wellbeing 

 
We’re excited to announce that Elevate Education's second free webinar of the Summer Term will 

be taking place on Tuesday 23rd May. 

 

Elevate Education works with our students, delivering high impact workshops on study skills,              
motivation, wellbeing, and exam preparation. By tuning into their webinar series you will learn how 

you can help better support your children at home through reinforcing the skills they learn at 
school:    

 

Tuesday 23rd May (6-7pm)  
 

How to Help Your Child Manage Their  
Stress & Wellbeing 

 

Click here to register for free 

In this webinar, Elevate will be showing parents: 

✅ How to spot your child's stress symptoms early 

✅ How to start a conversation about emotional wellbeing 

✅ Techniques your child can use to self-manage stress  

https://go.elevateeducation.com/e/891981/uk-schoolwebinar/nzgw4/407432457?h=XvffeSI90qe58ImLBvzciT1fMwil53VGJ7bKB6mz4sY


NSCBA (Northampton Schools   
County Badminton Association) 

County Squad trials 2023/24 

for the 2023/24 season for both existing 
squad members and potential new members 
will be held on 25th June 2023 
 
Venue is Northampton High School 
Newport Pagnall Road 
Hardingstone 
Northampton 
NN4 6UU 
 
The timings are: 
 
9:00 - 10:30     U11- Players born 2014 or 
 later 
11:00 - 12:30    U13 - Players born 2013 or 
 2012 
13:00 - 14:30   U15 - Players born 2011 or 
 2010 
15:00 - 16:30  U17 - Players born 2009 or 
 2008 
 

Please register here: LINK  

 

Miss S Boyer 
Head of Physical Education 

 

Miss S Boyer 
Head of Physical Education 

“If in doubt, sit them out” 

If suspected concussion, sit out, do not participate for remainder 
of   session. 

No one should participate in physical activity including PE for 24 
hours if suspected concussion has occurred. 

If concussion suspected, they should be checked by a medical pro-
fessional within 24 hours of the injury (NHS or call 111) and not 
left alone for 24 hours. 

If regs flags seen (see below) – urgent medical care should be 
sought. 

Any concussion should rest for 24-48 hours, avoiding strenuous 
activity. 

Symptoms lasting longer than 28 days should be assessed by GP/
hospital. 

Anyone suffering concussion should not take part in competitive 
sport/physical activity for 21 days. 

https://forms.office.com/r/t7nJdLZsnF

